
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  NCFIE BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

March 17, 2015 BOARD MEETING

 MINUTES 
Board Members in Attendance: Jennifer Secor

Board Members Conference Call in:  Kathleen Rich-New, Board Chair, John Franz, and Dan Naylor

Board Members Absent:  
Others in Attendance: Dr. Patricia Nellius, CEO, Jessica Simmons, Chief Finance Director, and Laurie Anna Blackburn, Board Liaison 
Kathleen welcomed and thanked everyone for attending the March 17, 2015 Board of Directors meeting.
Kathleen then requested all to state their names for the record.

Kathleen then reminded members that if they had a conflict of interest to please complete the Conflict of Interest form (available at meeting) and provide to Laurie Anna Blackburn.  No Conflicts reported. 
Motion:  Jennifer Secor moved to approve the March 17, 2015 agenda.  This was seconded by Dan Naylor and the motion was passed unanimously.
Motion: Jennifer Secor moved to approve the January 30, 2015 minutes.  A second could not be made for no members were present at the last meeting. 

Dr. Nellius welcomed everyone and thanked John and Dan for accepting a seat on the on the NCFIE Board of Directors. 

Dr. Nellius was pleased to report the Alliance for Strong Families Journal, Families and Society has accepted the C.A.R.E.S. research study article for publication to be released April 2015. The Journal Article, REDUCING RISK: FAMILIES IN WRAPAROUND INTERVENTION is the final requirement for submission to the California Evidence Based Clearing House in order for the program to meet EBP criteria and we are looking for Evidence Based Credentialing by July 1, 2015.  

Dr. Nellius then shared some background on the development of the Brevard C.A.R.E.S. program model which was designed and implemented by her back in 2005.  She said in 2011 C.A.R.E.S. contracted with AED now known as FHI 360 to assist in creating a Toolkit with the intent for C.A.R.E.S. to become an Evidence Based Practice model. The Replication Toolkit was completed in 2013 and a second more rigorous randomized selection evaluation is currently being conducted by Child Trends out of Washington DC and we should have the results by late summer 2015, which will then qualify the program for the highest level of evidence based practice credentialing.  She also noted NCFIE will manage the C.A.R.E.S. replication, technical assistance, and consultation for all replication sites.   

Next, Dr. Nellius provided a brief overview of the initiatives for The National Center of Innovation and Excellence and said due to the lack of funding sources, Dr. Muñoz offered to step down in December of 2014 from his leadership role as Chief Advancement officer and work as a chief consultant.  Dr. Nellius said she then assumed the leadership role as CEO and said she designed a business plan to set the re-direction of the center utilizing the internal resources and experts currently on staff to build capacity for seed funding through The High Fidelity Wraparound Training Institute & National Certification Programs.
Dr. Nellius provided a brief summary of her background prior to BFP and shared that she developed a proprietary utilization management system, where authorized services are actualized and tracked in real time.  She said she has been working with Mindshare Technologies for approximately 7 years and currently has a cost sharing agreement to load her system on to their automated platform.  She said the system is ready for replication and a meeting is scheduled for April 1st to discuss re-negotiating the percentage rates under existing contract. She suggested the board visit NCFIE.org to review the programs and services offered. 

Dr. Nellius shared she has been working with The Academy for Competent Youth Work to upload our curriculum and certification programs to their nationally automated and web based platform in lieu of investing the cost in creating our own.  The platform would offer our trainings nationally generating revenue to sustain the programs.  
Next, Dr. Nellius informed the board that The National Wraparound Conference steering committee held their first convening to begin planning for the 2016 Conference. 
Dr. Nellius then shared that the strategy for the new fiscal year is to allocate more of her time to the  NCFIE  gradually until she is under the center full time, along with Tracy Little, the Wraparound Fidelity Liaison and Valerie Holmes, the Senior Executive of Programs.  Effective July 1, 2015, the contract for the Florida State Wraparound Certification 101 and 201 Trainings will also be moved over to the NCFIE along with the High Fidelity Wraparound Competency Based Training Institute to be held on May 26-29, 2015.  The plan is to convene 2 Institute trainings annually.  She then referred the board to the packets that were provided for additional information. 

Dr. Nellius was pleased to announce Dr. Karen Shmukler has expressed an interest in serving on the NCFIE board. She then shared her bio.
Dr. Nellius ended her report saying that the Communications Director will present a communication plan at the next board meeting for input and approval and that she is continuing her efforts with the NCFIE board development and recruitment.  

John had no questions; but wanted to confirm that board member role is to provide support and suggestions on the centers transition with a focus on the 2016 Wraparound Conference and the C.A.R.E.S. replication, consultation and trainings.  Dr. Nellius confirmed that he is correct and then provided an overview of the how the Evidence Based Clearing House operates and on the evidence based process for replicating a program nationally.  Once the program evolves, the intent is to implement a team, under the center, to provide the training, technical assistance and consultation full time.  Kathleen asked if there were any questions on the board report.  None were expressed.  Mr. Naylor congratulated Dr. Nellius for the evidence based credentialing.
New Business:
Dr. Nellius informed the board that Ms. Kimah Burrell, Executive Director of Brevard C.A.R.E.S. has tendered her resignation. She then asked for a motion to approve Dr. Karen Shmukler. 
Motion:  Dan Naylor moved to approve Dr. Karen Shmukler for a one (1) year term beginning March 2015 and expires February 2016.   This was seconded by John Franz and the motion was passed unanimously.

Kathleen then moved to the financial section of the agenda.
Financial Report:

Jessica referred the board to the Financial Statement of Activity and reported the activity for the month of February has significantly reduced.  She reported the current assets are at $32,000 which includes 3 payments for the May conference and the numbers will be reflected in future financial reports.  She then reviewed the Statement of Financial Position and reported the largest outstanding liability of $60,221is due to BFP and primarily attributed to the line of credit extended for seed money and expenses incurred and paid by BFP.  As revenue is generated monies will be transferred to cover the deficit.  She then said the primary expenditures incurred originate from the allocation of Dr. Nellius’s salary, accounting staff time logging, and professional accounting fees for preparing the financials.  Kathleen asked if there were any questions.  None were raised.

Dr. Nellius added that the BFP board approved a line of credit for seed funding to NCFIE and to date approximately $100,000 have been written off.  As the agency becomes financially solvent, monies will be moved to cover the amount due to BFP.     
Motion:  John moved to approve the February financial statements.  This was seconded by Dan and the motion was passed unanimously.

Jessica then reviewed the expense budget previously provided to the board.  Kathleen asked if there were any questions.  None were expressed.  

Motion:  Jennifer moved to approve the budget.  This was seconded by Dan and the motion was passed unanimously

Jessica concluded her report saying NCFIE was only a small part of the annual audit and there were no material findings.   
Action Item:  Jessica will provide the board with an executive summary of the audit.  
Dr. Nellius took this opportunity to thank John and Dan for accepting a seat on the board.  She asked them to reach out to her if they would like to share any thoughts or recommendations.  She then asked them to provide recommendations for prospective board members and key note speakers for the 2016 Wraparound conference.   
John asked if he should sign and turn in his job description.  He then asked about documentation on the fiduciary responsibilities and board coverage.  Dr. Nellius responded yes and Laurie Anna will forward the NCFIE Governance policies.  
Action Item:  Laurie Anna will forward the board governance policies to all board members.  

The next meeting is scheduled for June 17, 2015 at 10:00 am EST and 9:00 CST. 
Motion:  Dan motioned to adjourn. This was seconded by John and the motion was passed unanimously.

Respectfully Submitted,

Laurie Anna Blackburn
Board Liaison
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